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25 August 2019 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
MORNING SUPERVISION OF STUDENTS 
 
Due to an early bus that arrives from Bowen Mountain at approximately 8.15 am, early morning 
supervision is offered out of courtesy to ensure the safety of those students. 
 
We also understand that work commitments occasionally make early drop offs unavoidable. 
 
However, of late we have been experiencing significant numbers of students, in excess of 70 students 
at times, arriving at school before 8.40 am when our teachers begin their official supervision duties. 
 
Please support teachers by ensuring that students arrive at school no earlier than 8.40 am unless 
absolutely necessary. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Mr Damien Feneley 
Principal 
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